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Item 11a 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Meeting Date:  August 27, 2014 
 
Applicant:   Thomas Kelly, Designer 
 
Application Number: H14-01-1248 
 
Address:   #629 Elizabeth Street 
   
Description of Work: New wood front porch. Replace lap siding where 

removed. 
 
Building Facts: The house in question is listed as a contributing 

resource. The one story house was built in 1900. 
According to the Sanborn maps and a circa 1965 
photograph the attached back cbs addition has been 
altered through time; it was enlarged in footprint and 
was covered with wood lap siding. The house sits on 
an unusual shape lot where Windsor Lane meets 
Elizabeth and Angela streets. The house has been 
abandoned and neglected for the past decades. 

 
The Planning Board approved a resolution for 
variances for front and rear yard setbacks. 
 
The house is under construction at this point. 

 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Building exterior wood (page 24), specific first 

paragraph and guideline 1.  
 

Entrances, porches and doors (pages 32-33), 
specifically guidelines 3, 4 and 7 of page 33.  

 
     

Staff Analysis 
 
On January 28, 2014 the Commission motioned to approve a Certificate of 
Appropriateness for “New one story frame addition. Replacement of metal 
windows with new wood windows on historic part of the house. Repair of wood 
lap siding. Replace metal window with wood door at back of the house”.  A 
second Certificate of appropriateness for the demolition of the concrete slab of 
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the front porch was staff approved. The project started construction and a stop 
work order was issued after the contractor has demolished the whole front 
porch and removed almost all wood siding of both sides of the historic building. 
 
The Certificate of Appropriateness in review is for the replacement of wood 
siding with same and for the reconstruction of the front porch. According to the 
photographs submitted by the applicant the historic siding presented decay and 
that was the reason the contractor removed it. Still the approved application 
was for repairs and not replacing of existing siding. The request for siding 
replacement is an after the fact. 
   
Submitted plans include elevation of proposed porch and a section. New posts 
will be 4 by 4 with chamfered corners. Porch roof will be metal v-crimp. 
 
 

Consistency with Guidelines 
 
The demolition of historic structures or removal and replacement of elements 
require a Certificate of Appropriateness. This review is for an unfortunate 
situation where a contractor exceeded what the Commission and staff originally 
approved. It is known that during restoration and construction process 
contractors and architects may need to review and change plans that were 
already approved, but the regulations are clear and all changes to a previous 
approval must be evaluated, reviewed and approved by the Commission or staff 
before execution. This was not the case. 
 
It is staff opinion that the porch must be rebuild and new siding that matches 
the historic one in profile and material should be installed in place. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


















































































